FIFTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME  
JULY 12, 2015
chosen in christ before the foundation of the world, we are to testify to his glory in words and actions.
Jesus sent the Apostles forth to proclaim the Good News. Each of us is called to testify to this love by proclaiming the Gospel with our words and in our deeds. 
+   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +  +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   + +  

ALTAR SERVERS THIS WEEK @ 7:30 A.M.

Stephanie Rosa & Sadie Goncalves
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MASS SCHEDULE & INTENTIONS

July 13, Monday   

7:30 AM
(Octave Gosselin (62nd Ann.) – His Son


(Paul Nolan (3rd Ann.) – His Family


July 14, Tuesday   


7:30 AM
(Cindy Whitney – Mr. & Mrs. Michael Fillion
July 15, Wednesday 

7:30 AM
( Claire Germain – Her Family



(Bill Janes (B’Day Rem.) – Sue & Amber


July 16, Thursday  

7:30 AM
(Alice Guilmette (13th Ann.) – Her Niece, Jeannette
July 17, Friday 

7:30 AM
(Doug Natario (29th Ann.) – His Wife, Claire
July 18, Saturday  

4:00 PM
(Jose Lourenco & Amelia’s Intentions - Amelia


(Lillian Jacquinet (1st Ann.) – The Bousquet Family
July 19, Sunday 

7:30 AM
(Jim Lavoie – Rose Cira & Family


(Donald MacKintosh (1st Ann.) – His Family

9:15 AM
(James Pouliot – Michele Witowski


(Edward Golden – His Wife

11:00 AM
(Amandio Jorge & Natalie Meola – Their Family


(Ramiro & Jesuina Ribeiro – Their Family 

  5:00 PM
(Domingos Martins – His Family


(Maria Domingos – Mr. U Mrs. Esmael Ganhão

F
IFTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME
In today’s first reading Amos says he did not choose to be a prophet; God selected him. Maybe God is asking you to consider what you are doing at this time and perhaps begin the special work He has for you to do. If you feel God may be selecting you for the special life of priest or religious, call Fr. Gary Dailey at 413-452-0816 or email: g.dailey@diospringfield.org   www.myvocation.com 
H

ELP NEEDED FOR THE TAKE AND EAT PROGRAM 
The Take and Eat Program is in need of the plastic bags that you get at the grocery stores. Please drop these off at the Rectory during normal business hours. We are also in great need of DRIVERS to deliver the dinners. If you are a Confirmation student looking for service hours this would be a great way to fulfill those. We deliver the meals on the 3rd & 4th Sundays of every month. Please call Guy Baillargeon at 589-9002 if you can help!
THIS WEEK IN OUR PARISH

Monday, July 13, 2015


6:00 p.m.
  Spaghetti Dinner Set-Up – (FLBH)

Tuesday, July 14, 2015


10:00 a.m.

Women of Grace – (ER)


4:30 p.m.
  Spaghetti Dinner – (FLBH)

Wednesday, July 15, 2015   

6:00 p.m.
  Evening Prayer – (C)

6:00 p.m.
  Just 5 Days Team Meeting – (ER)


6:30 p.m.
  Holy Mother Choir Rehearsal – (C)

6:30 p.m.
  Scripture Reflection – (ZR)


7:00 p.m.
  Friends of St. Elizabeth – (JR)
Friday, July 17, 2015


6:00 p.m.
  Evening Prayer – (C)


Sunday, July 19, 2015


8:00 a.m.
  Take & Eat Program – (FLBH)

~ Key code ~

(C) = Church (R) = Rectory (S) = School (H) = School Hall (ER) = Elizabeth Room (ZR) = Zechariah Room, (JR) = Jordan Room 

(FLBH) = Fr. Larry Boucher Hall 
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LTAR SERVERS ARE STILL NEEDED 
Saint Elizabeth Parish is calling 4th, 5th & 6th Graders who may wish to help serve on the Altar to come forward!  Altar Servers perform a special ministry during Mass and have a long heritage in the Church. We need new servers to come forward and accept the call and the responsibility of this ministry. We especially need new servers at the 7:30am and 4:00pm Masses. Please contact Deacon Keith at 8davies@comcast.net
Altar Server – A job so big only a kid can do it!

S
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AVE THE DATE! 
Our Annual Parish Picnic will be held on Sunday, September 13, 2015 at the Ludlow Fish and Game club. Mass will begin at 11:00am under the pavilion. Bill Eagen will provide music during Mass and up until 2:00pm. The Saloio Family Band will provide music from 2:00-3:30pm.  There will be plenty of food, raffles, games for the children and bingo.  Please remember to bring your lawn chairs. The picnic raffle solely benefits the Church. We hope you can join us.
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        Laughter, when shared, is a healing balm. Share jokes today. Does your family have any stories about family foibles that get repeated at family gatherings? It doesn’t matter that it’s embarrassing; it becomes family mythology!

FIFTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME  
JULY 12, 2015
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION

Phone #: 413-583-4204

Registration Forms and schedules can be found on our website www.stelizabethludlow.org
PLEASE NOTE:

In order for your child to receive the Sacraments of Reconciliation and First Eucharist he/she must be enrolled in a CCD program for a minimum of 2 years prior to receiving the Sacraments.

To receive the sacrament of Confirmation
He/she must be enrolled in a CCD program for

Grades 9, 10 & 11 

(Students in Catholic school, only need to attend Gr. 11)
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S
T. NICK’S CHRISTMAS BAZAAR 
Our parish St Nick's Christmas Bazaar will be held this year on November 7th from 9:00-4:00pm in our Center. Charge for an 8 foot table is $40 - payable with your application. Tables are reserved on a first come basis .To request an application please call Pat Flaherty at 589-9203 or John Dryjowicz at 547-8971. 
T
HANK YOU
This month we thank Ludlow Central Bakery, Inc. & Luso Federal Credit Union for sponsoring our bulletin. Ludlow Central Bakery, Inc. is located at 270 East Street, just a few short steps away from the church. They make great cakes too for all occasions. Call them at 583-8657 or just stop by! Luso Federal Credit Union is located at 599 East Street in Ludlow. Business & Drive-Up Hours: Monday - Wednesday 8:00 A.M. - 5:00 P.M. Thursday - Friday 8:00 A.M. - 6:00 P.M. Saturday 8:00 A.M. - 1:00 P.M. Sunday CLOSED 24-Hour ATM Service. You can contact them at 589-9966 or http://www.lusofederal.com/location.php
Please see the back of our bulletin for all of our sponsors!

B
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US TRIP – SAVE THE DATE! 
St. Elizabeth Social Club One-Day Bus trip on Saturday, October 17, 2015. Essex Steam Train & Riverboat Cruise. Lunch at the Historic Griswold Inn. Enjoy a 2 ½ hour trip along the lower Connecticut River aboard a Vintage Steam Train before boarding a Riverboat for a scenic cruise down the River where you will see CT landmarks. Cost is $94 per person and includes; roundtrip deluxe motor coach, scenic steam train ride, CT riverboat cruise, lunch at the Historic Griswold Inn and driver gratuities. Bus departs at 10:00am from St. Elizabeth’s and returns approximately at 5:45pm. Call Jacqui Ruest at 610-0357. Payment due in full by 9/30/2015.
SCRIPTURE REFLECTION
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Join us on Wednesday's @ 6:30 p.m. in the Zechariah Room

Readings for July 12, 2015
First Reading: Amos 7:12-15
Amaziah (priest of Bethel) ordered Amos to leave Bethel and never prophesy there again. Amos replied that he had not been a prophet, but was a shepherd until he was called by God. 
Second Reading: Ephesians 1:3-14 or 1:3-10
Paul exults God’s immeasurable generosity as he recounts all the blessings that have been bestowed upon all God’s people. We all became adopted children of God when we heard the message of truth Christ brought to us, and because of it, believed in Him. 
Gospel: Mark 6:7-13
Jesus gave the twelve disciples authority over unclean spirits and sent them out to preach and heal the sick. He advised them to bring nothing with them and to shake the dust from their feet of any town where they had not been welcomed. Jesus wanted them to understand what they would need to do in His place after His death. 
Readings for July 19, 2015  

Reading 1: Jeremiah 23:1-6 
Reading 11: Ephesians 2:13-18   
Gospel: Mark 6:30-34
H

EARING THE WORD AT MASS AND AFTER       (
When you come to Mass do you LISTEN to the readings; to the Gospel? If not, here is a way that may help you and your family understand the Gospel a bit better. Try to read the Gospel with your family or on your own before Mass and then on the way to Mass: Mother Teresa, a religious sister in India, believed in living so simply that she did not even have a refrigerator. If she had any food left at the end of the day, she believed that it should be shared with the poor. She trusted God to provide her with more food the next day. I wonder what it would be like to live like that. Then at Mass LISTEN to the Gospel. Then on the way home from Mass……I wonder how we can live more simply as a family, or put more of our trust in God.
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VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL

August 3 – 7, 2015 from 9:00am – 12:00pmSt. John the Baptist Pastoral Center   Registrations forms can be found on our website or by calling the Rectory.      Cost $25 per child
FIFTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

JULY 12, 2015
S T.   J O H N   T H E   B A P T I S T   S C H O O L   n e w s

G

OOD SEARCH

Every time you use GoodSearch as your search engine we earn money. Please tell your family and friends.

S

T. JOHN THE BAPTIST SCHOOL WEBSITE

http://www.sjbludlow.org/
S

JB School Golf Tournament

Thanks to everyone who supported our 16th Annual Golf Tournament held on June 15th at Ludlow Country Club. The weather was not our friend that day but with the great work of our Tournament Committee (Keith Messier, Chris Dupuis, Jim Meehan, Joe Alves, John Evon, Manny Pedro and Tony Goncalves) along with the support of our volunteers, sponsors and 123 golfers, we raised just over $15,000 for our school. 

PLEASE SAVE THE FOLLOWING:

~ CAMPBELLS UPC SYMBOLS ~

~ CAN TABS ~

~ CLEAN RETURNABLE BOTTLES & CANS ~

~ GENERAL MILLS BOX TOPS ~

~ SMALL INK CARTRIDGES ~

WISH LIST:

heavy duty vacuums for the school classrooms and dry erase and permanent markers.

Please bring these items to the school or Rectory during opreating hours.
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LOTTERY CALENDAR WINNERS ( 2015
06/29/2015
 Karen Chenevert
$20
06/30/2015
 Mrs. Gail Chmiel
$20
07/01/2015
 Anthony & Beth Molé
$20
07/02/2015
 Mark & Diane Witowski
$20
07/03/2015
 David Fabbre.
$20
07/04/2015
 Amber Janes
$500
07/05/2015
 Lynn Wenners
$50
2

015 SJBS LOTTERY CALANDERS  
St. John the Baptist School is selling its 2015 Lottery Calendars. Each Lottery Calendar gives you 365 chances to win over $15,000 in cash prizes during 2015. The Calendars are $20 each and can be purchased through the students of our school or at the Rectory ($18 for seniors 65 and over) and all the proceeds will support SJBS’ mission to “Nurture and Challenge our Students in Spirit, Mind and Body”. We are grateful for your continuing support!

Dear Parishioners, Alumni & Friends,

We need your help!
The new Reader Raves poll (sponsored by Masslive and the Republican) is open until August 10th and we are asking for your help.

The poll lists over 100 categories of Recommended Services, Where to Shop, Food, Fun & Fitness, etc. and we need you to vote for St. John the Baptist Nursery School (Ludlow) as the Best Day Care/Pre-School and St. John the Baptist School (Ludlow) as the Best Private School.
Simply go to: http://www.masslive.com/readerraves/ and click on “Vote Today”. Then click on the “Submit your answers here” link on the right hand side of the page. Scroll down the categories until you find: (under Recommended Services) Best Day Care/Pre-School and (under Ask a Local) “Best Private School” and fill in your answers.

This will be an excellent way to promote the great educational programs we have here at SJBS and share the “Good News” with local families who want the best education for their children!

Thank you for taking five minutes of your time to make a difference.            God bless, Shelly Rose, Principal
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PAGHETTI DINNER 

Our monthly spaghetti dinner will be held on Tuesday, July14, 2015 from 4:30 p.m. – 6:30 p.m. in the St. John the Baptist Pastoral Center’s Fr. Larry Boucher Hall. New volunteers are always needed. Please call Sue or Mike Crowther at 589-1470. 
PLEASE KEEP THEM IN YOUR PRAYERS: 
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Alice Dennis, Alice Phoenix, Ana & Manuel Branco, Anne Gallant, Bev Kenny, Boynton Family, Brianna Grimaldi, Chelsea, Claire Lebel, Conciecoâ Gleason, Cynthia Kielbania, Denise Chartier, Donald Zulch, Doris Dube, Ed & Marilyn Haryasz, Evelyn P. Ely, Francies Baldwin, Fr.Francis Manning, Fred Mansfield, Frederico Clemente, Harry Samir, Holly Dennis, Howard Pearce, Izaac Roul Tavares Escribano, Jacqueline & Don Mackenzie, Jeannette Morency, Joe Argentine, Joe Leclerc, Judy Chenaille, Katie Doyle, Kay Coelho, Kerri McCauley, Kristen Savoie, Larry Auffrey, Jr., Laura Setliffe, Marie Helene Delisle, Mary Martin, Michel Bernatchez, Nicole Dennis, Pat Molé, Pauline Monette, Peter Zima, Reese Parente, Richard Hirt, Rita DeGray, Roger A. Grondin, Roland A. Corbeil, Samuel, Steve Mallett, Tommy Dinelle, Victor Bonventre, W.M.
The repose of the souls of Gertrude Dupuis, Rose Spadoni
Ray Ginepro, Roger Audette
To add or remove a name to the prayer box please call the Rectory during regular business hours at 583-3467 

or via email at stelizabethrectory@yahoo.com
N

ATIONAL CATHOLIC YOUTH CONFERENCE
Several of our parish youth and adults will be attending the largest gathering of Catholic youth in the United States, NCYC, November, 19-21 in Indianapolis. The theme of three-day event is “Here I Am Lord – Aquí Estoy Señor.” NCYC has been described by youth, priests, and other adults as deeply faith-filled, action-packed, and fun! The participants experience inspiring liturgies and prayer experiences, great speakers and clean entertainment during the conference. For more information please contact Lisa Saloio at 413-583-4204 or rsaloio@juno.com.
R
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.C.I.A.

The process of Christian Initiation is for adults & children who want to learn more about the Catholic Church, are unbaptized and want to become Catholic Christians through the sacraments of Baptism, Confirmation and Eucharist, are baptized in another faith tradition who want full sacramental membership in the Catholic Church or attend a Catholic Church because of a loved one or spouse and are not sure if the Catholic Church is for them---but are willing to ask questions. If any of the above sounds like you or a family member, please contact Kathy Lawrence at the Rectory at 583-3467 or via email at stelizabethrectory@yahoo.com for more information and a registration form. We will begin on Thursday, September 10, 2015 at 7:00 p.m. in the Elizabeth Room of the Pastoral Center. 
PRAYER FOR OUR TROOPS

Lord, hold our troops in your loving hands. Protect them as they protect us. Bless them and their families for the selfless acts they perform for us in our time of need, and bring them home safely. May their sacrifices bring about a lasting and just peace in all lands. I ask this in the name of Jesus, Our Lord and Savior. Amen.  

Please pray for the men and women in our armed services, for the military commanders who lead them, for President Obama and his advisors and especially for:
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~ Air Force ~

Fr. (Maj.) Jeffrey Ballou, Nicholas & August Dorval, 

Alan Kelliher, Fr. (1Lt.) James Longe, 

SSgt. David McMaugh, Scott Melbourne, 

Mark Naglack, Steve Naglack, TSgt. Michael Valentin

~ Air Force Reserves ~ 

Kenneth Charest, Aaron Davies, Brett MacKenzie, 
Mark Moreau

~ Air National Guard ~

Brian Abert, Sean Pearce

~ Army ~

Specialist Andrew Brown, PFC Elizabeth Dorn, Matthew Goncalves, Dr. Brian Haney, PFC Michael Jessmer, 
Major Jeff Joblonski, Capt’s. Paul & Melissa Wilkes 

~ Army National Guard ~ 

Sean Egan
~ Army Reserves ~ 

Bryan Amaral, Dale Petrolati, Niccolo Petrolati

~ Army Special Forces ~ 

Brennan Barreth 

~ Marines ~

Kyle Balderelli, Sgt. Joshua J. Bouchard, David Dorval, 

Jayson Ferreira, Justin Lawler, Andrew (AJ) Rodrigues

~ Navy ~ 

GM2 Douglas & Samantha Lawrence, Gregory Lopes & Samantha Roulston 
S

AINT ELIZABETH PARISH
In loving memory of Mary Cardinal
        $140 – Family & Friends
FIFTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME   
JULY 12, 2015
OFFERTORY FOR 6/28/2015
$8,077.43

OFFERTORY FOR 7/5/2015
$9,775.53
Total Offertory Collection (for 7/5)
$9,775.53
SURVIVAL CENTER
$100.00
PETER’S PENCE
$635.00

Budgeted
Actual
Diff. +/-



Weekly
$10,218.98
$9,775.53 
- $443.45 
YTD
$541,605.94 
$444,864.61
 - $96,741.33
(The offertory collection is used solely for the operation and maintenance of the church and rectory)

************************************************** Monday, July 13, 2015 ~ Counting Team 2
THE FOLLOWING TRIPS ARE BEING OFFERED BY 
JIM MARTIN OF ST. ELIZABETH PARISH 
Contact Jim at 413-583-6339 or jamesmartin47@verizon.net.
S

PIRIT OF SOUTH AMERICA – Oct. 12-27, 2015
On this 15-day, four-star tour you’ll enjoy 24 meals and visit Rio de Janeiro and the spectacular Iguassu Falls in Brazil; Buenos Aires in Argentina; and Lima, Cusco, the Sacred Valley of the Incas and Machu Picchu in Peru.  Price includes flights to/from South America and within the continent, hotels, many local tours and sights and much more. $6,875 pp in doubles. Ask about rates for singles and triples. 

W
ORLD YOUTH DAY – KARKOW, POLAND 2016
Join Bishop Mitchell Rozanski and Fr. Piotr Calik on a pilgrimage to World Youth Day 2016 in Krakow, Poland July 22-August 3, 2016. This tour will include visits to Czestochowa, Auschwitz and Zakopane—several sites that were important in the life of Pope Saint John Paul II. For more information, please contact Stacy Dibbern at 413-452-0670 or stacy.dibbern@diospringfield.org 

D

ID YOU KNOW?
The PASCHAL CANDLE, the large candle by the Baptismal Font is blessed at Easter Vigil during the Service of Light. This candle symbolizes the Light of Christ rising in glory scattering the darkness of sin and death. The Paschal Candle has on it a cross, alpha and omega, (the combination of the first and last letters of the Greek alphabet, as a symbol of Christ, who is the first and the last, the living one) and the current year. Grains of incense and wax make up the nails at the ends of the cross and the center.

The Paschal Candle is used to light the smaller candles during Easter Vigil. During the 50 days of the Easter Season, the candle remains lit. After Pentecost, it resides in the baptistery. It is used at Baptism to light the newly baptized infants candle and at the head of the casket during funeral Masses to recall that the deceased person was given a share in the death and resurrection of Christ Jesus at Baptism.

W

ORLDWIDE MARRIAGE ENCOUNTER
Jesus sent out the Apostles two by two to preach. Our Marriage sacrament is a sign to others---what sign are we showing? The next Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekends are September 19-20, October 23-25 and December 4-6, 2015. For more information call Steve and Michelle O’Leary at 1-800-710-WWME or visit our webpage at www.wwme.org or at https://www.facebook.com/Wwmema 

I

MMACULATE HEART OF MARY CHURCH
The Parish of Immaculate Heart of Mary in Granby is having their Summer Fest 2015 on August 1, 2015 from 5:00pm – 10:00pm. Music by the Eddie Forman Orchestra, Adult Games, Kid Games, Chicken Barbecue, and Summer Fest Raffle. This will be held on the parish grounds at 256 State Street (Rt. 202) in Granby. We invite all to join us for a fun time and good food. 
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